
	Meeting: SPIL COMMITTEE TELECONFERENCE MEETING
Date: October 5, 2018
Time: 3:06pm - 4:00pm
Present Council Members: Mark Pierce, Aaron Andres, Robin Bennett, Rebecca Parten, Kelsey Kleimola
Staff: Tracy Brown
Members of the Public: Joe Harcz, Eleanor Canter
Absent: Alex Darr

	Recommended Full Council Discussion Topics:


	AGENDA ITEMS
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	1. Co-Chair Application Posting
What is the decision- making process?

Additional Posting Locations

CIL Assistance
	· Application is on the SILC website.
· How long will applications be accepted? 89 days. End date 01/4/19.
· Committee to review verbiage changes on FAQ and application.
· SILC Website, MRS locations, BSBP locations, The Network of CILs, Facebook, etc.

	· Motion by Aaron, 2nd by Robin to accept the application end date as 01/04/19. (roll call vote ~ yes: Mark, Aaron, Robin, Rebecca, Kelsey). Motion carried.
· Motion by Robin, 2nd by Kelsey to change the word community to consumer on FAQ. (Roll call vote ~ yes: Mark, Robin, Rebecca, Kelsey). Motion carried.
· Rebecca will revise the FAQ and application and send it out to the committee for comment.

· Motion by Rebecca, 2nd by Robin to send out updated FAQ and application to committee for approval prior to posting. (Roll call vote ~ yes: Mark, Robin, Rebecca, Kelsey) Motion carried.


	2. Employment Data
	· Not available due to software update.
	

	3. Employment Objectives for next SPIL Discussion

Should There be Service Targets? (Yes, No, Reasons)
	· Should there be a service target amount in the next SPIL? Yes.
· Current data comes from NetCIL Database System.
· This will be discussed further at the next meeting.
	

	4. Public Comment 
	Please consider the articulated purpose of a CIL, Independent Living. Without question, training and employment will lead to a higher standard of living, but there are many agencies and many millions of dollars directed toward employment; that is not the foundation of independence for the majority of people who have significant disabilities. Independence and self-determination are more complex; CILs and the SILC are among the very few programs funded to support community living and the self-advocacy skills needed to direct individualized services /systems. 
I implore you, as representatives of the disabled in Michigan, to focus the SPIL on our Centers' unique role in preparing mainstream society to accept and include people with significant disabilities. How will your plan change the social, psychological, and economic context in which we hope to live, work and play? 
Too many professionals and programs are designed to change the person, fix the person, when our greatest handicap is the community's prejudice, stigma, low expectations, ignorance, and all their power to exclude us. As I look forward, I am afraid our past successes will be undermined and the independence we have worked for will be diminished, even terminated, and replaced with restriction, institutions, and dependence. 
Reading the state plan, I wonder how much time the council members spend with disabled adults who use state funded services. Do you know how afraid they are? The SPIL must address subsidized housing, accessible low-income housing, food stamps, access to healthcare, including in home supports. How can Medicaid spend millions to set up Electronic Visit Verification (under the myth of disability cheaters) while reducing the number of hours available for daily living supports? 
Please take this opportunity to develop the SPIL with input from the thousands of disabled residents who you are funded to serve.
Darma J Canter
	· 

	Recorded by:    Tracy Brown
Date:  10/5/18
	


